Elizabeth Seton 3494 State Route 31 . Baldwinsville, NY 13027



Reverend John S. Finnegan

Reverend Daniel J. Mulhauser, S.J.

Deacon William A. Dotterer

Church Office:

Phone - 315.652.4300

Fax - 315.622.1761

email: mainoffice@stelizabethbville.org Office Hours - Mon. - Thur 9AM - 3PM

Fri. 9AM - 12 Noon

Religious Education Office:

Phone - 315.652.3900

Fax - 315.622.1761

email: religioused@stelizabethbville.org

Office Hours - Tues. - Fri. 9:30AM - 2:30PM

Website: www.stelizabethbville.org

Preschool Office:

Phone - 315.652.9364

Fax - 315.622.1761 email: preschool@stelizabethbville.org

ST. ELIZABETH ANN SETON STAFF

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Terry Sivers	Music/Worship
	Music/Worship
Nick Calaprico	High School Faith Formation
John Sheridan	Middle School Faith Formation
Julie Moss	Elementary School Faith Formation
Jennifer Guild	Office/Human Development
Mary Smith	Office/Communications
Sandra Corcoran	Business Affairs
Nicole Pompo	Preschool
Ronnie Reynolds	Social Media Specialist
Al Parisi	Buildings/Grounds
Mark Lynch	Buildings/Grounds
Scott Brown	Parish Council President
Parish Trustees	Michael McCarthy, Mary Lou Smith

Live simply that others may simply live



<u>Parish Mission Statement</u> The Catholic community of St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, united in the love of God, comes together to worship the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit, to provide for the spiritual growth of each member, to minister to one another's needs, to be servants and neighbors to all, to strengthen and share faith, to experience the richness of Jesus Christ. The Catholic community of St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, aware of its call to be the good news, accomplishes its mission through worship, education, service and personal example.

<u>May God Bless</u> and keep safe in his care our Service Men and Women whose lives are in danger every day. They heroically serve to defend and maintain freedom around the world as well as at home. Our prayer for them reflects our great admiration and love for them. May God bless them, watch over them, and protect them always.

<u>Year of the Family!</u> As we move through the summer months, Bishop Cunningham offers a four practical, powerful, and effective ways to form a domestic church within our own families: prayer and worship, formation, community, and service. To learn more, we invite you to visit syracusediocese.org and click YEAR OF THE FAMILY.

Anna Asks... What is a retreat? The definition of retreat is to fall back from the front lines. In a spiritual retreat, that is a great way to understand it. We step back from the regular pace of life, which is often hectic and battle-like, and intentionally shut down some of the sources of information and distraction. We step back from work, news, and idle conversation. In place of that, we tune into sources of inspiration - the Bible or the Lives of the Saints. Most importantly, we enjoy the silence and notice. We notice God at work in our hearts and our lives. Summertime is a great time to retreat – informally or formally. You can spend half a day unplugged from technology and pick up a meaningful book. You can begin your day watching the sunrise or end it listening to the insects chatter. Give God some time this summer to speak to you in the silence of a moment of retreat.

<u>Father O'Connor is away on Retreat this week.</u> Canon Law requires priests to take an annual retreat. There is great wisdom here. A priest must take time to recharge and reconnect with the source of life and love so that he can bring the Lord's presence to the parish. Please keep him in your prayers and be sure that he is praying for you. There will only be one daily Mass on Wednesday through Friday

Thank you for the support during the Run for Hope The parish turned out in great numbers and in a multitude of ways to support Fr. O'Connor and the other runners who were running in Gratitude for the Hope Appeal donations. Some joined in the run, others provided water or inspiration along the route. The neighbors certainly heard the good news about St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish. Just like the Hope Appeal, we are able to do great things when we support one another in love. Thank you!

Hope Appeal Update. We are closing in our parish goal of \$61,579. If you have not had a chance to contribute yet, that can still be done. Remember, that if we exceed our goal, half will be returned to the parish. You can use the envelope mailed to your house or pick up a donation envelope in the Gathering Space. Simply return them to the Offertory box or place them in the mail. Additionally, you can make you gift through the Hope Appeal website: https://syracuse.weshareonline.org/.

Road Trip!!! The parish is sponsoring a pilgrimage to Baltimore and Emmitsburg to follow in the footsteps of St. Elizabeth Ann Seton on October 10-11, 2018. The bus trip to Baltimore costs \$280, and includes: bus transportation, entrance and tours of two museums, Dinner in the Baltimore's Little Italy, hotel accommodations (if you prefer a single room, add \$40). A deposit of \$75 per person due ASAP. Balance due September 10th. Hurry! Space is limited. Questions? Contact the main office.

Niagara Falls Middle School Summer Pilgrimage August 4 — Students entering grades 6-8 can visit Niagara Falls ride the Maid of the Mist or see the Cave of the Winds. The total cost of the trip is \$45, \$20 to reserve your spot and \$25 before July 20th. Call John Sheridan to register at 315 427 3294 and then drop the money off at the main office.

<u>Totus Tuus Vacation Bible School</u> is a nationwide program which trains college age students to lead parish VBS programs. Our parish has been selected to host this program July 16-20. To register for the week, please visit the parish website. The daytime program is open to students entering grades 1-6. The evening program is open to students entering grades 7-12. When registering our parish PIN is 191.

Religious Education Registration The deadline to register has passed however it's still important that you register your children for Religious Education for the 2018-19 school year so we can get an accurate count for books, teachers, and classroom planning. Online Registration is available through the Parish website. After July 1, there will be a \$20 late fee.

<u>Seton Seniors</u> will be having a picnic on July 11th starting at 11:30AM at Lysander Park which is located on Smokey Hollow Road. The picnic will be held at the smaller covered Pavilion. Please bring a dish to pass. Grills are also available. Call Pat Buckley at 315-715-4387 or email her at pathbuckley736@gmail.com if you are planning to attend.

Ice Cream Social – Come and join us today, July 8th after the 11:00AM Mass for an ice-cream social to meet the newly hired faith formation team. We will be in the gym following mass with ice cream and toppings. Whole family is invited!

<u>Adult 30 And Over Basketball</u> – Please remember that the Tuesday night basketball gym time is intended to provide individuals <u>30 and over</u> with the opportunity to have some fun and also to get some exercise.

<u>Children's Liturgy</u> — We need **YOU** for Children's Liturgy... Please email or talk to John Sheridan to help the youth during the 9:00AM Mass. We need another leader who can sub when John isn't available. Call John at 315-427-3294 or email him at john.sheridan@syrdio.org

SEAS Preschool has openings in the Pre-K class for the 2018-2019 school year. The Pre-K class is a unique class for children who will turn 5 by January 1, 2019, but are not ready for Kindergarten. The Pre-K class is small, with 16 children, one teacher and one teacher assistant. The class meets Monday-Friday from 12:30-3:00. We also have limited openings in our 3 year old class. If you are interested in touring our program and/or registering your child, please contact Nicole Pompo, Preschool Director, at 315.652.9364 or preschool@stelizabethbville.org

<u>Ultimate Frisbee</u> for Grades 6-8 will be held on Saturday, July 14th after the 5:00PM Mass at Kerri Hornaday Park in Radisson. St Elizabeth Ann Seton will be playing against Sacred Heart Church, Cicero. Food and drinks will be provided. If raining this will be held in the gym.

<u>REMIND</u> is a mobile messaging platform that enables teachers, parents, students and youth ministers in grades K-12 to communicate with everyone at once re: Middle School Activities....and it's free. **Students Text 81010 Message@seasedge68core**.

The Annual Men In Black Softball Game will be held Sunday, July 29 at Shove Park in Camillus. Father O'Connor will be teaming up with the priests and seminarians of the Diocese to challenge the team from Holy Family. The game begins at 5:30pm at the ball field closest to Whedon Road (down the street from Holy Family Church in Fairmount). Hope to see you there during the special Year of the Family in the Diocese of Syracuse!

A Prayer Chain is in place at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton. Serving on the Prayer Chain is a way for good people to serve God and to bring blessings to others who will be grateful for the prayers of Prayer Chain Members. If prayers for self or for others are needed and desired, please call the Parish Office at 652-4300 and your prayer requests will be forwarded to Angie Peterson. At times we all need prayers and others need prayers too.

<u>Please Let Us Know</u> if you or a family member is homebound and would like to receive Holy Communion at home. Deacon Bill and Father O'Connor make regular First Friday calls and whenever home Communion is requested.

<u>Vocation Reflection</u> In today's first reading and gospel, we see Isaiah and Our Lord preaching the message entrusted to them, even when those to whom they were sent took offense at them. Do you feel a call to bring the message of the Lord to others, cost what it may, as a priest or religious? For information regarding Religious vocations, call the Vocations office at 315-470-1468.

Weekly Scriptures



Readings for July 8, 2018
Ezekiel 2:2-5
2 Corinthians 12:7-10
Mark 6:1-6

Readings for July 15, 2018 Amos 7:12-15 Ephesians 1:3-14

Epnesians 1:3-1 Mar 6:7-13

MASS INTENTIONS July 7, 2018 through July 15, 2018

Saturday Sunday	5:00PM 7:30AM	Alfred Hoppe by Doreen & Jim Bednarski 29 th Birthday of Marion Carvalho by Family
,	9:00AM	Ruth Ann Baumbach by Kathy & Chris Raddell
	11:00AM	Robert Klinke by Mary Ann & Rand Klinke
Monday	6:45AM	Laurence Einuis by The Tormey Family
	9:00AM	Nick Andriatch by Family
Tuesday	6:45AM	Robert Balliet by Betty Balliet & Family
	9:00AM	Harry & Anna Mae Kunsman by Clarence & Barbara Furnia & Family
Wednesday	9:00AM	Maurice & Mary Finnegan by Family
Thursday	9:00AM	Catherine Dotterer by Linda & Bob Clarkson
Friday	9:00AM	Emanuel Reiter by Edna Reiter & Family
Next Saturday	5:00PM	John Patterson by Ruth Shirley
Next Sunday	7:30AM	Cosma McTiernan, 25th Anniv by John & Carolyn McTiernan
	9:00AM	John Pavlovitz by Ginny & Children
	11:00AM	Maria Gallo Engelbrecht by Brian & Colleen Vislosky

Events of the Week July 9, through July 14. 2018

Monday 7:00PM

Adult Co-ed Volleyball

Thursday 11:00AM 6:00PM

Park Terrace

High School Open Gym

NO BIBLE STUDY GROUP FOR THE SUMMER Saturday

8:00AM

Men's Prayer Group

10-Noon

High School Open Gym

Our Gifts to the Lord

Regular Weekly Collection \$11,733 Hope Appeal Assessment \$61,579

Paid to Date \$47,985

Percent collected to date:

78%

Electronic Offerings - If you maintain your checking account online with your bank, you might consider having your bank automatically mail your contribution to St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Church. One would only need to put his or her envelope number in the memo line.

The Food Pantry Could Use the Following

Cereal, Cereal Bars, Baking Items

Seton Food Pantry Hours

First Tues of the Month: 6:00PM-8:00PM Tues & Wed 9:00AM-11:00AM

Ministry Volunteers for Next Week (July 14/15, 2018)

Mass	Eucharistic Ministers	Lectors	Hospitality	Altar Servers	Celebrant
5:00PM	*J Hennessey ML Karins M Kelly Y Loudis N Maguire J Neer L Nestor D Nieman	E Hahn D Merriam	NO COFFEE FOR THE SUMMER,	K Pobutkiewicz T Fryer	Fr Finnegan
7:30AM	*F Reid M Rapson M Tomas B Vasiloff D Arena	F Reid	PLEASE CONSIDER PASSING OUT		Fr O'Connor
9АМ	* J Ostuni R Shirley C Springall G Stelter M Worth B/E Zeltmann C Barbato	C Scalzo R Shirley	BULLETINS AND BRINGING UP THE GIFTS DURING THE OFFERTORY.	E Manzanarez N Mekker	Fr O'Connor
11AM	*M Spaulding B Spaulding K Sweet J/P Tambroni C Walsh P White B Barr	C Poulos J Spado		G Flood T Padalino	Fr Murhauser

Pantry - Monday Gebhardt Family Tuesday C McTiernan J Piedmonte J Costich J Procopio Wednesday J/D Tracy J Kossegi Sandwich Making for July 10- Pavlovitz Family, Phalen Family, Phillips Family

Sandwich Delivery Assumption Church for July 11- S Buswell

First Saturday Cleaning Crew - NONE

Want to be a Eucharistic Minister? Call Deacon Bill Dotterer at 315-882-8702 for individual training.

Want to be an Altar Server? Call Deacon Bill Dotterer, at 315-882-8702 for individual training.

Want to be a Hospitality Volunteer? Call the parish office at 315-652-4300 for individual training

Want to be a Lector? Call Deacon Bill Dotterer at 315-882-8702 for individual training.

Parish Membership: It is important to belong to a parish and we invite all who enjoy worshipping with us to register formally as members of the parish family. This is especially important for First Communion, Confirmation and Marriage. Registration forms may be found on the table outside the parish office.

Baptisms take place at the 5:00 Mass on the 1st Saturday of the month, the 9:00 Mass on the 2nd Sunday and the 11:00 Mass on the 3rd Sunday. Please call the office to make arrangements. Preparation class follow the 11AM Mass on the 2nd Sunday every month. Marriage: Please call the office six months ahead to make arrangements.

Reconciliation: Confessions are heard regularly at 4:00PM on Saturdays and at other times by appt.

Altar Flowers may be arranged for by calling the parish office or Judy Meluni at 315-474-0613